TOWN OF FARMINGTON LAND ACQUISITION COMMITTEE October 14, 2021

The meeting of the Farmington Land Acquisition Committee was held on October 14, 2021, in the Town Hall – Conference Room A. Present in Conference Room A were Committee Members Chair Mastrobattista, Statchen, Cowles, and Wadsworth. Present over Zoom were Connolly, and Nelson. The staff present in Conference Room A was Kathleen Blonski, Town Manager.

Call Meeting to Order:

Chair Mastrobattista called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.

Public Comment: None

Approval of Minutes:

Upon MOTION made and seconded (Cowles /Wadsworth) it was unanimously VOTED to approve the minutes of the September 9, 2021, meeting as written.

Correspondence: None

New Business:

Commissioner Wadsworth asked if any restoration work was expected for the Town owned Tinty Barn on Route 10. Ms. Blonski informed the Commissioners that substantial work was just completed, and she is hopeful that Phase 2 of the restoration work can be included in the 2021-2022 Town Capital Budget. The Commissioners were pleased that work was being done to restore the Barn.

Old Business: None

Executive Session to discuss selection of site or purchase of real estate

Upon MOTION made and seconded (Connolly/Cowles) it was unanimously VOTED: to go into Executive Session. The session was opened at 5:10 p.m. Attending were Committee Members Chair Mastrobattista, Connolly, Cowles, Statchen, Wadsworth and Nelson and for staff, Town Manager, Kathleen Blonski.

Executive Session was adjourned at 5:20 p.m.

A MOTION (Wadsworth/Cowles) to adjourn was adopted at 5:21 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathler a Blomski

Kathleen Blonski

Town Manager

/KAB